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P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


May 29, 2002

«MrMrs» «First_Name__Initial»   «Last_Name»
«Title»
«Company»
«Street_Address»
«CIty»  «State»   «ZipCode»
Dear «MrMrs» «Last_Name»:

The purpose of this letter is to notify your company of a revision to BCS’ policy for handling informal cases where BCS informs a customer to pay the CAP catch-up amount to avoid service termination. 

When a utility has acted timely on collection of unpaid CAP bills, our current policy relating to payment arrangement requests (PARs) and CAP catch-up amounts is to issue a letter or verbally inform a customer to pay the missed CAP amounts.  Sometimes these customers call us back within the 120-day period that we typically do not take in a new case.  Because we have not issued a decision, these customers have never had the benefits of an informal decision nor have they had appeal rights.  Because BCS had not issued a decision, we have been opening a new case if a customer calls within the 120-day period.  Our revised policy will resolve both issues.  By issuing a decision instead of a letter or verbal dismal, the customer will retain all of their rights.  If after receiving this decision, a customer calls BCS within the 120-day period, we will not reopen another case.  

CAP is the best payment arrangement a customer can receive.  Because CAP is a better arrangement than any decision BCS can issue, we have repeatedly told companies that we will uphold their requests for CAP catch-up with no easy appeal rights as long as the company follows their own policies and procedures.  Our new policy does not change these requests.  Our original intent in issuing a letter rather than a decision was to limit appeal of these kinds of cases.  As the number of cases involving CAP catch-up decision increases, we are denying rights to many customers.  Therefore, BCS is revising its policy as follows:

When issuing payment terms for CAP catch-up amounts, investigators will issue decisions that request the applicable CAP catch-up amount.  The decision will not provide easy appeal rights.  The decision will direct the customer to write to the Commission for the appeal forms.  

By issuing a decision rather than a letter or verbal dismissal, we have not denied anyone their rights.  However, by not providing easy appeal rights, we hope the number of appeals will be limited.   

If you have questions, please contact  Michael Riley at 717-787-8994. 






Sincerely,






Mitch Miller, Director






Bureau of Consumer Services 

